## 

THE NEWSLETTER BY HABITAT FOR HUMANITY OF EASTERN CONNECTICUT





Executive Director and CEO Terri O'Rourke working alongside Eversource volunteers Jackie and KeeKee at the Golden Street project in Norwich in September

## **New beginnings**

By joining Habitat for Humanity of Eastern Connecticut (HFHECT), the Windham Habitat is starting a new chapter of a journey that began over 25 years ago. Our growth over those years has been a blessing that has allowed us to build homes for over 12 families, and has also stretched us beyond the capabilities of the all-volunteer affiliate that we have been.

We have collaborated with HFHECT over the years and have always shared a very supportive relationship, so this merger felt like the right move at the right time.

We will continue to build in the Windham area and are thankful not only to HFHECT for making this possible, but also to all our supporters and volunteers over those 25 years.

So many people have helped with building, fundraising, family support, and more of the work that makes the Habitat mission possible.

In fact, many of the Windham board members will be actively involved with HFHECT and our regular construction crew will be on board as we begin construction of our next home on Serwan Avenue in Willimantic.

We plan to continue working with all of our past generous supporters as we move forward and we thank you for all that you have done and all that we know you will continue to do

Peter Bachweli

Peter Bachiochi
Board of Directors (Former President, Habitat for Humanity of the Windham Area)

## Helping more families than ever

The merger with Habitat for Humanity of the Windham Area occured on July 1, 2019, six years to the date after our first merger with the Northeast Area Habitat for Humanity.

As a result, we have a total service area of 1,200 square miles, making ours the largest Habitat service area in Connecticut.

Each merger helps the regional stakeholders serve more households. Since our first merger we have helped five additional families and currently have two projects planned for the towns of Brooklyn and Sterling.

In the newly added portion of service area, we are planning to begin working on a new home on Serwan Avenue in the Willimantic section of Windham.

We are so pleased that this merger is also allowing us to engage more volunteers and donors in the mission of decent shelter for all, and to welcome two additional Habitat for Humanity Chapters from Eastern Connecticut State University, and the University of Connecticut.

Thank you for your continued support during

this next exciting phase in our mission to

ensure everyone has a decent place to live.

Teni O'Rouse

Terri O'Rourke CEO and Executive Director

**Charter Oak Matching Gifts** 



Charter Oak Credit Union is matching member gifts up to \$500 to Habitat for Humanity through Wed., November 27.

Double the impact of your gift by completing the Charter Oak matching gift form and mailing it to our office!

Members of both boards and staff persons celebrating the merger at a celebration on July 1, 2019 in Norwich

charteroak.org/content/matching-gifts/



We are seeking volunteers with some experience in construction and building to serve as Crew Leaders once a month. Crew Leaders will help move projects along by teaching volunteers the skills they need to be super effective!

To further advance our projects, we are recruiting regular volunteers called Faithful Framers, who can commit to volunteering on build sites once a week. No experience is necessary!

These positions are crucial to ensure that families in our community can achieve strength, stability, and self-reliance through an affordable home

Learn more or sign up by emailing Cindy Jordan, Volunteer Coordinator:

volunteer@habitatect.org 860.442.7890 x. 215

## **Norwich wall raising**

On Tuesday, September 10 Eversource and officials from the City of Norwich, Bob's Discount Furniture, Liberty Bank, The Edward and Mary Lord Foundation, Greeneville Revitalization Zone, Pfizer, Putnam Bank, were in attendance to raise the walls of our two homes at 122 &126 Golden Street. This wall raising event represented the start of our 14 home development in the Greeneville section of Norwich.

Eversource had 12 of its team members from across the state convene on the work site to meet with Habitat staff and a group of regular volunteers known as the Faithful Framers.

Eversource's team was instructed by Construction Services Manager Dale Brown, to "focus on safety and having a great time and a meaningful day."

The team constructed and helped to erect six interior walls, finishing out the interior framing.



With Eversource working on one homes and the community funders on the other, each group raised the front walls of the homes into place marking the end of the framing phase.

CEO and Executive Director Terri O'Rourke welcomed the large crowd of spectators saying, "this is a milestone; this multiyear development is the largest undertaking in our 33 year history."

When completed in 2022, Habitat for Humanity of Eastern Connecticut will have built and rehabilitated a total of 108 affordable homes across Eastern Connecticut.

This represents an investment of more than \$14.5 Million by Habitat for Humanity in local comunities, and 108 families who will have achieved strength, stability, and self-reliance through afffordable home ownership.



Habitat for Humanity of Eastern Connecticut 377 Broad Street New London, CT 06320

860.442.7890 | habitatect.org

Address service requested

Please remember us when planning your will and estate!









To schedule a pickup or learn about the items we accept, please visit: habitatect.org/restore

Waterford ReStore 82 Boston Post Road, Waterford, CT 860.437.3422 **Plainfield ReStore** 

808 Norwich Road, Plainfield, CT 860.564.7507

First Class U.S. Postage PAID Permit No.xx New London, CT 06320